
Cape Pirates Youth Rugby, Inc.  

Board Meeting 

10/08/19 

 

Attendees 

Ray Campion 

John Schwarz 

Allen Hinkley 

Ann Hinkley 

Christine Ferrer 

 

Registration 

• Need $1 million insurance rider for Parks and Recs 

o 15 players must register before we can apply for insurance through USA Rugby 

o Ray will call Parks and Recs to confirm 

• Christine will contact FYRU and USA Rugby to change club team names 

o Cape Pirates Youth Rugby Club, Inc. 

• FYRU registration fees went up $5 from last season 

o U17-U19 & Girls = $65 

o U9-U15 = $55 

o Christine will update CPR website 

• CPR Club dues will go up $5 season (voted and approved) 

o U17-U19 & Girls = $110 (Total $175 with FYRU fee) 

o U9-U15 = $90 (Total $145 with FYRU fee) 

o Increase will cover the cost of website and credit card fees for registrations 

o Christine will update CPR website 

o Ann will get a receipt book in case some pay cash or check at practice 

• Collecting CPR Club dues on CPR website 

o Will not continue to use PayPal 

o Voted and approved to use website provider to collect funds directly through 

CPR website 

▪ 50% off special for $13.50/month for Business Premium which would 

allow for credit card payments 

▪ all major credit cards: Visa, MasterCard, Discover, AMEX, Diners, CUP, 
JCB and Maestro.  

▪ transaction fee by Wix Payments: United States: 2.9% + 0.3 USD. per 

transaction 

▪ Increasing dues will help cover cost 

▪ Christine will start process with website company 

 

Warm-up shirts 

• Last season’s shirts were received Sept. 2019 

o Allen will be distributing them to players as he sees them 

o Will have them at the fields when practice begins to continue to distribute 

o Christine will send last year’s registration list to Allen 

o Christine will send a mass email to let parents know that last season’s shirts are 

available for pick up 



• Current season shirts 

o Recommended that we place an order soon for players to wear at school for 

recruitment with a second order later if needed 

▪ No action was taken on this yet 

 

Shorts and Socks Inventory 

• Shorts = 28 total 

o YM (7-8) = 5 

o YL (9-10) = 8 

o AXS (30) = 1 

o AS (32) = 7 

o AL = 3 

o AXL = 4 

• Socks = 54 

o AM = 29 

o AL = 25 

o Need to order youth socks  

 

Jerseys 

• Last season’s jerseys 

o Need to locate jerseys – last used at Tropical 7s 

▪ J. Schwarz sent a text to inquire and J. Rothwell responded that he has 

some 

▪ Christine will send out an email to see who may still have jerseys 

• New jerseys will be ordered for U19 

o Need pirate design and CPR crest 

o Christine will send Ray any artwork available on the website 

o Will take 4-6 weeks to get jerseys after ordered 

o J. Schwarz suggested the idea of giving players the option to purchase their 

own jersey that they would keep 

o J. Rothwell wants to sponsor jerseys for U9 

▪ Will need to be same as what is decided for other team for club unity 

▪ Jersey info will be shared with Rothwell 

 

Tournament 

• Emails were sent last week to all FYRU coaches and shared with some out of state 

o No responses thus far 

• Tournament fees will be collected through CPR website 

• If no teams register by Dec. 15, it will be cancelled. 

 

Budget 

• A budget for the season needs to be drafted by Executive Board 

o Ray will start one and share via email 

o J. Rothwell will share budget from last season to help guide for this season 

• Need to pay FYRU team dues 


